
FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER •  MAY 19, 2019 

Fostering Christ’s Love in Our Lives 

 

 

P A R I S H  S T A F F  
Rev. Robert J. Kyfes ......................................... Pastor 

Rev. Daniel F. Jarosewic……………...Associate Pastor 

Rev. Richard J. Kozak ...................... Pastor Emeritus 
 
George & Nancy Maddock ............... Deacon Ministry 
 
Karen Shifflett…...…..Director of Religious Education 

John Ligda ...................................... Director of Music  

Mary Bohlen, R.N. ............................. Health Ministry 

Eileen Santschi…………………….....Financial Manager 

Agatha Kienzle  ....... Parish Administrative Assistant 

Kevin Kulchawik.................... Maintenance Engineer 
 
W E E K E N D  L I T U R G I E S  
 Saturday Mass ............................................ 5:15 PM 

 Sunday Mass .......... 7:30, 8:30, 10:00 & 11:30 AM 
 

W E E K D A Y  L I T U R G I E S  
 Monday-Friday Communion Service .......... 6:30 AM 

 Monday through Saturday Mass ................ 8:30 AM 

 Saturday Communion Service .................... 6:45 AM 

Holy Day Masses 

 Evening Before Holy Day............................. 7:00 PM 

 Holy Day ....................................................... 8:30 AM 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

 Saturday ............................................. 4:30-5:00 PM 

Adoration & Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament 

 First Thursday .......................... 9:00 AM-12:00 noon 
 
O T H E R  S A C R A M E N T S 
 

Baptism 

 Sundays at 1:00 PM. Arrangements can be made for any 

Sunday after attending a Baptismal Preparation Session. 

 

Marriage 

 Contact the Rectory at least six months prior to the wedding. 

Please call the Rectory for available times and dates. 
 
R E G I S T R A T I O N  
 New parishioners are invited to register at the rectory as soon 

as possible. 

C O N T A C T S  
Rectory…………………..(708) 798-0622; fax: 798-6137 

Director of Religious Education……..(708) 798-6311 

Director of Music ………………….……….(708) 798-8412 

Parish E-mail……………...........info@posjhomewood.org 

Prayer Ministry E-mail…..prayers@posjhomewood.org 

Office Hours Mon., Wed., Fri.……...8:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Office Hours Tues. & Thurs.………..8:00 am - 7:30 pm 

Office Hours Sat.………………………..9:00 am - 1:30 pm 

Office Hours Sun.……………………..9:00 am - 11:30 am 

ww w.st joeho mewood .org  
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From Our Pastor  

 

 

GOAL 
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     $1,100,000 
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TO TEACH WHO CHRIST IS 

PROGRESS TO DATE 

 TOTAL PLEDGED……...$1,195,424 

 PARISH - COLLECTED TO DATE....$437,257 

 AOC - COLLECTED TO DATE….......$291,505 

 Total………………………….…..…$728,762 

 
COLLECTED 

 

PLEDG

OUR WEEKLY OFFERING 
 

MAY 11 & 12 
 

Weekend Giving .............. $7,402.10 

Electronic Giving…………….1,495.75 

——————————————————————— 

Total ….........…...…......$8,897.85 

    Budget….......$11,600.00 

 

Envelopes Received: 

Adults ........................................... 236 

Children .......................................... 10 

Sharing ............................................. 2 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES’ COLLECTION: 

$4,594.30 

Thank you for your generosity  

  Down…..……... $2,702.15 

A PENNY FOR YOUR THOUGHTS 
 

Actually, it won’t even cost that much. Late last year, a member of our 
Parish Pastoral Council came across an item in a parish bulletin from a 
church in another state and brought it to the attention of the other 
Council members at one of our regular meetings. It was a “survey” of 
sorts, designed to solicit positive suggestions from parishioners to help 
improve the life of the parish. The Parish Council agreed that this 
would be a good thing for us to do and the Parish Staff agreed. We 
had planned to introduce this at the beginning of Lent, but complica-
tions arose with regard to the printing process for the cards we 
needed. 
 

So it was decided that we would use the Easter Season, the fifty days 
when we celebrate the life we share through Jesus’ dying and rising, to 
invite you to offer your thoughts as to what we do well and what more 
we might do as a parish community. Today, you will find these cards 
in the pews and at all the church doors. We invite you to take one 
home for each family or individual, ponder the questions, offer your 
thoughts or suggestions, and then return the cards in the regular col-
lection as soon as you can. The days of Easter last through the celebra-
tion of Pentecost on June 9, so there’s plenty of time to get them back. 
These are the questions you’ll see: 
 

 What do I like about St. Joseph? 

 What would I like to improve? 

 What do I wish St. Joseph had more of? 

 In what way could the parish involve me and/or my family? 
 

As I said, the questions are, quite intentionally, designed to invite 
positive comments or suggestions. There may very well be things 
someone doesn’t like, but those can always be phrased in a positive 
way, while merely griping about something is rarely very helpful. It’s 
also important to point out that there will always be limits to what any 
parish can do. Finances and staffing can make some “improvements” 
challenging, while Canon Law, Liturgical Norms and Archdiocesan 
policies can limit the initiatives some might want a parish to take. 
Nevertheless, it’s always good to spread a wider net, beyond the Par-
ish Council, in trying to address the needs of our parishioners. 
 

Your responses will be considered by the Parish Pastoral Council and 
the Pastoral Staff and, at some point, I’ll share all of that with you here 
in the bulletin. However, by the time your responses are collected, our 
next meetings won’t be until mid-August, so please be patient if you 
hear nothing more about this before the September. Thanks in advance 
for your thoughts and suggestions. 
 

Fr. Bob 
 

P.S.: If you don’t see me this weekend, it’s because I’m at my 50th high 
school reunion. 
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Parish Ministries 
(Call Rectory for contact numbers.) 

ALTAR SERVERS 

Contact: Fr. Dan Jarosewic 
 

ARTS & ENVIRONMENT 

Contact: Erin Roeper, Jeannine Ruse 
 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION CLASSES 

Contact: Paul and Deborah Hart 
 

BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY 

Contact: Rosemarie Kearney 
 

BULLETIN/WEBSITE EDITOR  

Contact: Agatha Kienzle 
 

CATECHISTS (RELIGIOUS EDUCATION) 

Contact: Karen Shifflett 
 

ELIZABETH MINISTRY 

Contact: Marge Hayes 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF 

COMMUNION 

Contact: Deb Framarin, Jack Hayes 
 

GARDENING TEAM 

Contact: Elaine Hoffman 
 

HEALTH MINISTRY/PARISH NURSING 

Contact: Mary Bohlen, R.N. 
 

HOSPITALITY 

Contact: Mary Ellen Brabec 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Contact: Joe Santschi 
 

LECTORS  

Contact: Mike Ormsby, Tom Brabec 
 

LITURGY WRITING TEAM 

Contact: Joyce Janowick, Janet Ormsby 
 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

Contact: Jack Hayes 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY 

Contact: John Ligda 
 

PADS 

Contact:  Jim Bova 

PIECEMAKER QUILTERS/PRAYER SHAWL 

Contact: Marietta Burke 
 

PRAYER MINISTRY 

Contact: Julie Orbik 
 

Respect Life MINISTRY 

Contact: Teri McGinley 
 

SANCTUARY GUILD 

Contact: Magda Hepokoski 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 

Contact: Rectory 
 

USHERS 

Contact: Jim Wright 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Contact: Allisa Opyd 

 

Around the Parish 

 

BLESSING MASS FOR EXPECTANT MOMS 

SATURDAY, JUNE 1, 5:15 PM 
 

The Elizabeth Ministry is sponsoring a Blessing Mass 

on Saturday, June 1st, at 5:15 p.m. for expectant 

mothers. This blessing is for pregnant women and 

those women who are planning to adopt or foster a 

child. Please invite any family, friends or neighbors 

who are expecting a baby.  

SUNDAY AFTERNOON AT THE MOVIES  

Plan on joining us this Sunday, May 19th at 12:30 pm in the 

Burke Center (South Room) for Sunday Afternoon at the Movies.    

We will be viewing:   “St. John in Exile” 
 

A one man play starring Dean Jones as St. John. 
 

All are invited to an afternoon of fellowship  

and after-movie discussion.   

Light refreshments will be served. 

This is our last movie until September. 
  

Samuel Crocker 
Jorie Daway 

Maria Fanelli 
Cameron Fritz 
Marco Galindo 
Emily Jaggard 
Tori Maszak 

Madeline Michel 
Ethan Moore 
Molly Noble 

Beverly Nwachukwu 
Jacobi Pittman 
Bradley Rivera 

Camila Trejo 
Jack Van Etten 
Charlotte Will 

With loving pride, Saint Joseph Parish family celebrates the 
First Holy Communion of its children on May 18, 2019 

 



4 M a y  1 9 ,  2 0 1 9  FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

the Dearly Departed 

Around the Parish  FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

MAY 19, 2019 
 

GOSPEL READING 

John 13:31-33a,34-35 

Jesus gives his disciples a new com-

mandment: love one another.  

FAMILY CONNECTION 

Is love the first word your family 

members use to describe their inter-

actions? Love is difficult. Jesus' sac-

rifice for us is an example of this. 

Yet because of love, the glory of God 

is fully revealed in Jesus. God's glory 

is revealed in us when we act as the 

Body of Christ, as individuals and as 

a community. In the love we have 

for one another—difficult, challeng-

ing, sacrificial love—we find Jesus. 

Choose one or two occasions when 

your family was together during the 

week. Describe the family's interac-

tions from an outsider's perspective. 

When is it less difficult to show love 

to family members? When is it more 

difficult? When love is difficult, what 

do we do? 

Jesus didn't just tell us to love one 

another. He showed us how to love 

one another. In what ways did Jesus 

show us how to love? (in his acts of 

healing and forgiving; at the Last 

Supper as he washed his disciples' 

feet; in the gift of the Eucharist; 

through his death on the Cross) 
 

© 2019 Loyola Press. All Rights Reserved.  

Used With Permission.    

www.LoyolaPress.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To advertise in St. Joseph’s 

bulletin, please call LPI at  

1-800-950-9952 or email 

JHansen@4LPi.com 

RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY 
 

BABY CRIB  

Have you ever wondered how you could 

help make someone else's life better?  

The Respect Life Ministry is very happy 

to tell you that, once again, during the 

month of May, St. Joseph Parish will 

have a baby crib set up in the south-

east corner of the Church.  LET’S FILL 

IT UP WITH BABY STUFF! Let’s fill it up 

to overflowing with diapers, blankets, 

baby shampoo, baby lotion, baby 

wipes, pacifiers, baby food, gently used baby clothes, any and all baby 

goods that you can think of and fit in the crib.  Don’t worry, we’ll make 

room for whatever you can give.  Thank you. 

 

 


